	
	[image: image1.png]




	

	
	OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL


	

	BILL GULLIFORD
PRESIDENT
	
	SUITE 425, CITY HALL

	COUNCIL MEMBER, DISTRICT 13
	
	117 WEST DUVAL STREET

	OFFICE (904) 630-1397
	
	JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA 32202

	FAX (904) 630-2906
	
	E-MAIL:  GULLIFORD@COJ.NET



April 8, 2014 

(1:00 P.M.)
Meeting Minutes Council President Bill Gulliford and Council Members Warren Jones, and Lori Boyer of March 24, 2014 
Topic:  2013-820, ORD-MC Amend Sec 799.101 (Tax Imposed; Limitation), Chapter 799
 (Local Option Gas Tax), Ordinance Code, to Reissue the Local Option Gas Tax for 20
 Year Period of 9/1/16 - 8/31/2036.
Location:  Conference Room A, 117 West Duval Street, City Hall, Jacksonville, FL
City Attendees: Council President Bill Gulliford, Council Members Warren Jones, Lori Boyer, Jim Love, Denise Lee, Doyle Carter, Matt Schellenberg, Greg Anderson, Clay Yarborough, Paige Johnston (OGC), Janice Billy (CAO), Kyle Billy (CAO), Margo Klosterman (Mayor’s Office), John Pappas (Public Works), Lin White, Kevin Kuzel, Leeann Krieg, Allison Adams, and Stan Johnson 
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

Meeting convened: 1:37 p.m.
Council President Gulliford opened the meeting and provided an update to the group on what the process has been and the information gathered. He emphasized the urgency of getting the projects moving, the economic impact and the job opportunities that will be created.  He discussed the funds that would return to the City for bicycle and pedestrian projects as a result of the gas tax extension. 
-
Council Member Boyer explained the various tiers of the bicycle and pedestrian projects. She explained that tier 1 projects are filling gaps in the existing roadway network and tier 2 projects are overall city-wide enhancements.  Council Member Boyer informed the group that the bicycle and pedestrian master plan is expected to be updated and requested that language be placed in the legislation that would allow the flexibility to change projects once the master plan has been updated. 
-
Brad Thoburn discussed the projects prioritization methodology.  
-
Council Member Carter discussed the economic impact of improving certain roads and the importance of including “economic impact” into the variable when determining the methodology for prioritizing the projects. 

-
Council Member Lee reviewed the LOGT Project Identification and Prioritization information and asked that Jacksonville Transportation Authority (JTA) update the information to indicate JTA Better Jacksonville Plan (BJP) priority projects as well as others JTA projects that were on the original BJP list that have not been completed.  Additionally, she requested that the City of Jacksonville (COJ) projects be listed by priority versus listed in alphabetical order.  She asked that JTA add project limits on the list of corridor projects.

-
Council Member Boyer discussed transit operational annual funding, amount of funds to be bonded for construction and debt service.  She requested a list of potential Transit Oriented Development (TOD) locations, the possibility of creating a new revenue stream through TODs and questioned how would the TODs benefit the COJ? 
-
Nathaniel Ford discussed the impact on transit operations if the gas tax was not extended. He stated that the JTA annual budget is about $83 million dollars and that the gas tax equate annually to about 28 million dollars. Ridership fees make up 20 percent of the annual budget and 87 percent of the ridership is transit dependent.
-
Council Member Lee asked how much of the 20 percent, which is derived from ridership fees, is returned to those communities via improvements. 
-
Council Member Anderson discussed the bonding process and COJ’s maintenance reserves.

-
Council Member Love voiced concerns about the low priority of Parramore Road.

-
Council Member Lee asked Ed Burr whether the JTA Board of Directors were supportive of extending the gas tax. Ed Burr stated that the board had not taken a position on the issue but that the board recognizes the important of the extension.  

Council President Gulliford scheduled the next meeting for 2:00 pm, Thursday, April 10, 2014, and adjourned the meeting. 

Meeting adjourned: 3:00 p.m.

Minutes:  Stan Johnson
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